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BELIEF BEYOND A DOUBT!

“Jesus said to him, ‘Have 
you believed because you 
have seen me? Blessed are 
those who have not seen 
and yet have believed.’”  
— John 20:29

Thank God for Thomas! I 
say that deliberately. Praise 
God for Thomas, one of 
Jesus’ disciples who was 
a witness to Jesus after He 
rose from the dead. As you 
may recall, Thomas is one of 
Jesus’ followers who has been 
given the unfortunate name, 
“Doubting Thomas.”

“Doubt,” however, may be 
too light a word to describe 
Thomas’ refusal to believe his 
fellow disciples when they told 
him they had seen the risen 
Jesus. He flat-out refused to 
believe unless he could see 
the marks of the nails in Jesus’ 
hands and touch the place 
where those nails pierced his 
Savior—along with the wound 
from the spear that had been 
thrust into His side.

I’ve always liked Thomas. 
Maybe it’s because he was 
the one who asked clarifying 
questions throughout Jesus’ 

ministry. Maybe it’s because 
I admire his boldness and 
willingness to follow Jesus 
even in the face of danger 
(albeit short-lived, of course). 
Or maybe it’s because of this 
powerful scene that took place 
a week after that first Easter 
Sunday, when Jesus showed 
Himself to Thomas:

John writes:

“Eight days later, his 
disciples were inside again, 
and Thomas was with them. 
Although the doors were 
locked, Jesus came and stood 
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among them and said, ‘Peace be with you.’ Then he said to Thomas, ‘Put your finger here, and 
see my hands; and put out your hand, and place it in my side. Do not disbelieve, but believe.’” 
— John 20:26–27

What would Thomas say when the risen Jesus appeared to him? What would this doubter—this man 
who refused to believe his friends when they said Jesus was alive—have to say? The only thing he 
could say when he came face-to-face with his risen Lord and Savior:

“Thomas answered him, ‘My Lord and my God!’” — John 20:28

There was no room left for doubt. There was no room left for disbelief. All Thomas could do was 
beautifully confess who Jesus is and acknowledge the Good News that broke forth on that first Easter 
morning: Christ is risen! He is risen indeed, Hallelujah!

Jesus then says something truly remarkable about the faith of future believers—like you and me! We 
hear in John’s Gospel:

“Jesus said to him, ‘Have you believed because you have seen me? Blessed are those who have 
not seen and yet have believed.’” — John 20:29

Who are those who “have not seen and yet have believed?” You! Me! Although we have not “seen” 
Jesus in the same way Thomas did, we believe. We believe through faith—faith given to us as a gift by 
the Holy Spirit in the waters of Holy Baptism. Christ is risen! He is risen indeed, Hallelujah!

This doesn’t mean, however, that we don’t see Jesus at all. Far from it! As we gather as Easter people 
here at St. Paul, we do see Jesus at work in our congregation:

•	 We see Jesus shaping the hearts and minds of our littlest learners in our Early Childhood Center 
and among children connected to our Children and Family Ministry.

•	 We see Jesus forming our youth into young Christian leaders through Youth Ministry and 
Confirmation.

•	 We witness Jesus making a difference in the lives of our guests attending the Gathering Place, and 
those in our community through ministries like Love INC, Celebrate Recovery, and St. Paul Serves.

•	 We partner with other congregations in the name of Jesus by supporting Lutheran education—
through Lutheran High and numerous K–8 Lutheran schools in the greater Sheboygan area.

We see Jesus as He comes to us, week in and week out, in worship.

We witness Jesus welcoming children and adults alike through the waters of Holy Baptism. We 
encounter Jesus as He physically comes to us in, with, and under the bread and wine of the Lord’s 
Supper—offering us His body and His blood.

As we see Jesus at work at St. Paul, we can join in and confess the same faith Thomas exclaimed when 
he saw Jesus: “My Lord and my God!” And as we share this faith, we too can help others “see” Jesus 
as we live out our shared mission of connecting people to Christ. Come and see!

ADAM WOLFE
ASSOCIATE  PASTOR
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SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE
MAY 18-AUGUST 31

SUNDAY:
8 AM

9:30 AM

THURSDAY
6:30 PM

*9:30 AM ON SUNDAYS IS 
LIVESTREAMED ON YOUTUBE
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C H R I S T I N A  Z E U N E R ,  D I R E C T O R
P R E S C H O O L @ S T PA U L FA L L S . C O M

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

In April, the Preschool and 4K classes invited their grandparents to visit them at school.  On 
Grandparents’ Day, everyone went to chapel.  The children introduced their grandparents, sang a few 
songs and did a project. All the classes were learning about plants and farming, so we made a corn 
stalk and played Fruit Bingo. Everyone had lots of fun!  In May, the last field trips for the 4K class will 
be to Bookworm Gardens and River Park/the Falls/Memorial Library. 

	 Family Fun Night is Saturday, May 10.  There will be pizza to eat, and Magician Gen Gerard 
will do a magic show for us. The final days of school are Tuesday/Wednesday, May 20 and 21. The 4K 
graduation service will be Wednesday, May 21 at 6:30 p.m. in the church.

	 Enrollment for next year continues, with openings available in the Preschool and 4K classes.  
Limited openings are available in Child Care.  We will have an Open House on Sat, May 17 from  
10-11 am. Call 467-6733 or email us at preschool@stpaulfalls.com for more information or to enroll.

St. Paul Lutheran Early Childhood Center will be holding an Open House on Saturday, May 17 from 
10:00-11:00 AM. The Child Care room as well as the Preschool/4K classroom will be open. There 
are openings still available for next year in the 4K, Preschool and Child Care rooms. Contact the Early 
Childhood Center at 467-6733 or e-mail at preschool@stpaulfalls.com for more information.

mailto:preschool%40stpaulfalls.com?subject=
mailto:preschool%40stpaulfalls.com?subject=
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S AVA N N A H  H E N N ,  D I R E C T O R
S AVA N N A H H @ S T PA U L FA L L S . C O M

CHILDREN & FAMILY MINISTRY

AWANA

What an amazing year we had at AWANA! On April 23rd we had our 
final night of AWANA for the school year. We had our final AWANA 
Store where many points were spent and celebrated our year with ice 
cream and awards. We are extremely proud of the hard work that each 
child has put in this year. We are already planning the themes and 
lessons for next school year! Stay tuned in August for registration for the 
2025-2026 school year!

Sunday School

Our final day of Sunday School is May 11! It has been 
amazing to see how each child has grown physically 
and spiritually since we started in September. We are 
starting to plan for next school year and are looking 
forward to learning more about how amazing God is. 
Registration for the 2025-2026 school year will open in 
August. 

Thank You Volunteers

AWANA and Sunday School would not be able to 
happen without the help from our Volunteers! Special 
thank you to everyone that has served in Children 
Ministry this school year! We are already looking for 
volunteers to help next year. If you are interested in 
volunteering in AWANA or Sunday School, contact 
Savannah.

Children, Youth, and Family Events

Bowling Recap: We had over 80 people join us for 
Bowling in April. We loved spending time with our 
church family. Photos from the event can be found on 
the website.

U P CO M I N G  EVE N T S
•	 May 2025- St. Paul Serves

•	 June 18 6-7:30pm Family Fun at Shaw Family 
Playground. Enjoy fellowship with other 
families.

•	 July 13 1-3pm: Come and join us at the 
Plymouth Pool for a day of water fun!
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Vacation Bible School 
July 27-30th 

 3-6 PM | Here at St. Paul

Let’s go for a hike! Vacation Bible School is happening this summer at St. Paul! Vacation Bible School 
is a summer event that brings adults and children together for a week of praise and learning about the 
Bible. Many churches around the nation put on a week of Vacation Bible School. Our theme for VBS 
this summer is True North! Each day we will be learning about how to trust God in this wild world. 
Children will be broken into small groups and will rotate to different activity stations. At these stations, 
children will be learning how to trust God through Glacier Games, Wild Bible Adventures, Tundra 
Treats, Imagination Station, and Sticky Scripture. At the beginning and ending of each day, we come 
together to sing and talk about our Bible point for the day!

Here is a sneak peak at our Bible Buddies and what lesson they will be teaching us!

•	  Ponder the otter will teach us that when we wonder, we can trust in Jesus.

•	 Clawdia the crab will teach us when we feel alone, we can trust in Jesus.

•	 Earnest the bald eagle will teach us that when we need hope, we can trust in Jesus.

•	 Bruce the moose will teach us that when we need help, we can trust in Jesus.

Registration for Vacation Bible School opens on May 8. Children 3K-5th Grade (2025-2026 school 
year) are invited to attend! We also invite you to tell your friends and family members to register 
for VBS. We would love to have some new faces join us. We are still looking for some awesome 
volunteers to help with VBS. If you have gifts and talents that you would like to share, Volunteer Sign-
Up is open and can be found on our website stpaulfalls.com under the childrens tab. If you have any 
questions, please contact Savannah in the church office. 

http://stpaulfalls.com
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N I C O L E   D O L L E V O E T,  D I R E C T O R
N I C O L E D @ S T PA U L FA L L S . C O M

YOUTH MINISTRY

Confirmation students did a great job filling Chemo Care 
Packages, and we are excited to hear from people who have 
received them. We have wrapped up our studies for the year 
and looking forward to a short summer break.  Those getting 
confirmed are already looking forward to ways in which they 
can serve their church. It is a great blessing to have our middle 
school students grow up to be awesome high school helpers. A 
huge thank you to all of our hard-working confirmation mentors, 
helpers and office staff.  

For Youth Group we enjoyed another awesome Goose Chase 
scavenger hunt around Sheboygan Falls and bowling. Special 
thanks to our hard-working youth ministry team of adults for their 
commitment every week!  We are looking forward to our church-
wide event called St. Paul Serves. We look forward to serving 
Sheboygan in big and small ways! We hope that you have signed 
up.  
A reminder to our high school students that information for Grad 
Sunday needs to be completed by May 14th. We have our summer 
schedule in place: check it out on our website. We have a lot of great 
events planned for our Youth and Young Adults!  

Two Big Trips This Summer
The final meetings, fundraisers, and events are being put into place 
for our groups this summer.  We have a nice group ready to serve 
Northern WI.  Our high school group is excited to join with almost 
20,000 youth and adults from around the world for the 2025 LCMS 
Youth Gathering.  Please continue to pray for these groups as the final 
details come together.  Thank you for the constant support you show to 
our youth!

Congregation: Help us celebrate our graduates as we hear 
about future plans and where God is leading them.  This is a 
great service for our congregation to attend as we pray for, lift 
up and encourage these young people.  

Confirmation Sunday, May 4th 
Please keep these students and families in your prayers.
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LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL HIGHLITES
M AT T H E W  T S C H U D Y  ,  E X E C U T I V E  D I R E C T O R

R E A D I N G  T H E  PR I N T E D  CO PY ?  VI S I T  - -  W W W. LUT H E R A N H I G H .CO M / PU B L I CAT I O N S

Get the full publication here

John 13 tells the story of Jesus taking on an unexpected servant role, kneeling down to wash his 
disciples’ filthy feet. His disciples were appalled, and yet, Jesus answered them:

“If I then, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also ought to wash one 
another’s feet. For I have given you an example, that you also should do just as I have 
done to you..” John 13:14-15

Be more like Jesus. That’s what we strive to instill in our students at Sheboygan Lutheran High. Even 
though we understand that we do not earn our way to heaven through good works, we do know that 
leading lives of Christian service to others is what Jesus desires of us. That is why we set aside one day 
every spring for our school-wide Service Day.

On Friday, April 11, our staff and student body ventured out to be the hands and feet of Jesus in our 
community. Special projects included outdoor spring clean-up at the Lutheran Cemetery, Pine Haven 
Christian Homes, and Kohler Andrae State Park, constructing a fort at Bookworm Gardens, prepping 
inventory and sprucing up Neat Repeats Thrift Shop, and setting up for the dinner auction at LHS. 
We also served several churches and schools by painting, scrubbing tiles, preparing art projects, and 
cleaning windows.

You can see it on the students’ faces: There is JOY in serving others and being more like Jesus!

https://www.lutheranhigh.com/uploads/1/3/2/9/132961085/2025_may_-_lhs_highlites.pdf
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Everyone has issues and struggles in life.

Depression, Anxiety, Anger, Feelings of Unworthiness and Being Less Than, Paranoia, Perfectionism, 
Obsessive Thoughts, Co-Dependency, Loneliness, Control, Fear, Resentment, Addiction to Food, 

Drugs, Sex, Bad relationships, Unforgiveness, Money Issues, Emotional or Sexual Abuse, Pornography, 
Jealousy, Selfishness, Judgement of Others, Unfaithfulness, etc.

Only 2 out of 3 people attend CR for NON-addiction issues.
At Celebrate Recovery we CELEBRATE God’s amazing healing and restoration!

Are you tired of carrying the pain from past hurts?  
Are you willing to try a different approach to dealing with the pain in your life? 

Are you ready to take that first step in your journey of recovery from life’s difficulties?

God has a Plan and Purpose for your life!
You were never meant to walk this life journey alone…

Come join us at Celebrate Recovery! 
Your forever family is waiting! 

You are not alone!

Celebrate Recovery follows a Christian 8 Principal / 12 Step process to heal from life’s 
 hurts, hang-ups, and habits!

BABYSITTING is available!  Contact Julie for more information.

J U L I E  J O N E S ,  M I N I S T R Y  L E A D E R

CELEBRATE RECOVERY

Entrance #4 – 300 Wing
Dinner: 6:00PM

Large Group: 6:30PM – 7:30PM
Open Share Group (Gender Specific) 7:30PM – 8:30PM

Fellowship:  8:30PM – 9:00PM

No Sign-Up necessary!

The only requirement is confidentiality! 
Everyone is Welcome! 
We are waiting for you!

For additional information contact Julie J. @ 920-207-1397

B O N N I E  J O N E S ,  M I N I S T R Y  L E A D E R

LOVE INC

In every community, people possess gifts and talents that can be used for ministry—but often, they don’t 
know how to connect with neighbors who are in need of those skills. Love INC helps churches mobilize 
their members to serve by creating specific, manageable opportunities that match the unique talents of 
each congregation with unmet needs in the community. 
 
To learn how you can make a difference, please visit loveincsheboygan.org and explore the many ways 
you can help your neighbors in need.

http://loveincsheboygan.org
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WORSHIP MINISTRY: Our music ministries are about to go on hiatus for the summer. I thank 
the Adult Choir and Bell Choir for singing and ringing this 2024-25 season! They bless us with their 
time and talents and help share the love of Jesus through their anthems and pieces.

If you see her, please take a minute to thank our organist, Mary Ann Fibiger, for all of her time and 
playing she has provided for worship in our Traditional Services: both on the Organ and leading the 
Bell Choir! We are all very grateful for her preparing and practice and leading of worship of hymns 
throughout this past season.

Secondly, our Adult Choir accompanist, Piper Vetting, is graduating and transitioning into college 
next year. She has blessed us these past three years with her dynamic playing and stepping up to the 
position. The Choir and I are so glad she was able to support our singing on the piano. Please wish 
her well in her future endeavors!

Additionally, let us also thank our Praise Team members who serve regularly on Thursday nights and 
Sunday mornings. There are also several members who serve frequently on multiple teams. If you see 
a singer or a player, please thank them for leading us in song!

There are also so many people “behind the scenes” to thank that serve to help services run smoothly: 
Ushers, Audio/Visual operators, youth acolytes, Altar Guild, and more. Thank you for your help in all 
of our services!

As we break for summer, I invite and encourage our members of our church to serve in one of these 
areas. This is a way you can honor God with your talents, and “serve God by serving others”. You can 
help our music grow in this house of worship and you can help Connect People to Christ through your 
service. We need YOU to join our groups to keep them growing and thriving.

Here are some areas you can support our Worship ministry:

•	 Sing in Adult Choir or ring in Bell Choir

•	 Seeking Choir accompanist for 2025-26

•	 Praise Team musicians (piano, guitar, bass, drums, synthesizer)

•	 Seeking active instrumentalists for Festival Sundays and special music

•	 brass players (trombone, euphonium, tuba)

•	 String players (violin, viola, cello, bass)

Other non-music help includes:

•	 Serving as an Usher (greet, pass out bulletins, bring forth offering, dismiss for Communion)

•	 Audio/Visual operators (sound board, projecting slides, or operating livestream cameras)

•	 Altar Guild (help set up Communion, change altar paraments, decorate the Worship Center)

Please email me at thomasw@stpaulfalls.com to express your interest and I will work to get you 
connected.

THANK YOUS & OTHER NEWS

mailto:thomasw%40stpaulfalls.com?subject=
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NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER: On May 1st, we join together in humble prayer across the nation 
before our gracious God. As Scripture teaches, prayer is not an empty ritual or a way to earn favor 
with God, but the heartfelt cry of faith, offered in the Name of Jesus, our only Mediator and Redeemer 
(1 Timothy 2:5). 
 
Rooted in Christ’s finished work on the cross, we approach our Heavenly Father with boldness, 
knowing that He invites us to pray and promises to hear us (Hebrews 4:16; Matthew 7:7-11). We 
pray not trusting in our own righteousness, but in His mercy revealed to us through His Word and 
Sacraments. 
 
On this National Day of Prayer, we pray: 

•	 For repentance and renewal in our hearts, our homes, and our nation.
•	 For faithful proclamation of Christ crucified for the forgiveness of sins.
•	 For our leaders, that they would govern wisely and justly, preserving peace and defending 

religious freedom.
•	 For the Church, that she would stand firm on the truth of God’s Word and serve as a beacon of 

light in a darkened world.
•	 For all who suffer, that they would find comfort in the saving promises of Christ.

Let us pray confidently, according to God’s will, trusting that He hears and answers for the sake of His 
Son, our Savior.

“Call upon Me in the day of trouble; I will deliver you, and you shall glorify Me.” (Psalm 50:15, ESV)

U PC OMING EVENTS  IN  THE  SHEBOYGAN LUTHERAN 
PERFORMING ARTS CENTER: Join us for a musical May in the LHS PAC! Details and ticket 
information for all these events can be found at lutheranhigh.com/pac.
•	 Friday, May 9, 7:30 pm: An evening of 90s country hits with Bryan White
•	 Wednesday, May 14, 7 pm: Sheboygan Lutheran High’s Pops Concert: Colors of Song
•	 Saturday, May 31, 5:30 and 8 pm: World’s greatest Johnny Cash Experience with Terry Lee Goffee

http://lutheranhigh.com/pac
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LUTHERAN HIGH SERVICE DAY THANK YOU: A big thank you to the 10 students, under 
the direction of their teacher Rick Zeuner, for cleaning the grout in our Worship Center. This was part of 
their annual service day. 
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APRIL CONGREGATION MEETING MINUTES

MARCH 2025 TREASURER’S REPORT: Donna Felch presented the financial reports. Nine 
months into the year we have a deficit of $59,992. Giving is 2% lower than last year at this time and 
significantly lower than budget, which is concerning. Expenses are underbudget by over $48,000, 
which is good. The Council will be sending a letter to all members to create awareness that the 
decrease in giving will have an impact on next year’s budget and ministry as we move into the future. 
Dedicated accounts were reviewed and are strong, as a reminder these are earmarked for specific 
things and cannot be used for the operating budget. The Endowment fund has had significant 
growth.

NOMINATING TEAM: Thank you to those that served on the nominating team this year: Donna 
Felch, Michael Timm, Nicole Dollevoet & Jake Baus.

Election results with terms beginning July 1, 2025 were as follows:
President: Tom Splittgerber
Member-at-Large: Chad Berke, Mark Buffington & Michelle Zuengler
Endowment Team: Tom Leibham & Rita Ten Pas

Columbarium Update: Excavation is scheduled for May 5, the units are in Chicago ready for us. We 
have sold 11 niches and have at least 2 more sales anticipated this week.

APRIL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER UPDATE: Christina Zeuner submitted a report. It was a fun 
school year with several special activities, including chapel, field trips, grandparents day, etc. The last 
day of school is May 20/21, with 4K graduation on May 21. Both Tammy Rajer and Christina will return 
in fall. Current enrollment for next year is 3AM –13, 3PM – 4 and 4K–15. 

Our maximum per class is 16, so we have room at the moment. Summer childcare has 23 enrolled on 
a regular basis, with 2 full time and 1-3 part time spots still available. 15 of those children will return in 
fall, with several new children as well. The outdoor summer program is a huge hit and will be held June 
2-August 22. Weather permitting, children are outside the entire day other than for bathroom breaks, 
lunch and rest.

MARCH TREASURER REPORT: Average weekly giving has dropped 2% below last year’s 
giving. This has not happened in recent memory. Attendance is steady with a slight increase, so that is 
not the problem. Expenses continue to remain underbudget, which is good as the majority of expenses 
are fixed. March had five Sundays, which did improve the bottom line over last month. A letter will be 
sent to the Congregation to bring further awareness to the decline in giving.

FRONT OFFICE PROJECT: Last month the Council approved the carpet replacement. We now 
approved $11,000 for the reception furniture replacement. The current furniture was used when 
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installed over 30 years ago. It has exhausted its useful life and is literally falling apart. Purchase funded 
by the Capital Improvement Fund, which has over $359,000 and has been designated for such 
purposes.

WORSHIP CENTER CONDENSER: The Worship Center condenser had damage over 8 
years ago but has continued to function. There now have been multiple changes in coolant, which has 
outdated our system. In 18 months the cost went up almost 50%. The Council feels we need to move 
forward with this project before costs go up even more and they will present it to the Congregation at 
the June Meeting. 

Three quotes were sought. Schaus Mechanical from Manitowoc was selected with a quote of $67,801. 
Stefanie will follow up with Schaus Mechanical to ensure they can hold pricing until our June 
Congregation Meeting.

ELDER TEAM REPORT: John Rische reported that the Elder Team reviewed the 6th 
Commandment. They discussed worship attendance, which has seen a slight increase. They also 
approved the Funeral Policy, which the Council will review in May.

SENIOR PASTOR REPORT: Holy Week and Easter went very well. Attendance was the highest 
it has been since before COVID, with over 2,000 people. The Cantata on Friday evening worked well 
and will happen again next year. It was suggested that we have continuous communion during the first 
service on Sunday morning.

Pr Kyle has called all members over the age of 75 that haven’t attended in quite a while. A couple 
of these are now on the shut-in list.  Due to the Pastor vacancy last summer, he was unable to work 
through the list of non-attenders, so he is doing that now. There are 236 people that received non-
attendance letters two years ago and still have not attended. Those members will be removed. There 
are an additional 97 members that have not been here in three years and will now receive an inactive 
letter, encouraging them to attend. Pastor encourages all members to be aware of those around you, if 
there is someone you haven’t seen in worship in a while, reach out to them. We have had 1500 unique 
individuals attend since the beginning of the year, which is very good.

St. Paul Serves has 167 people signed up with 89 new volunteers from last year. The wrap up brat fry 
has over 130 people registered. We shift to our summer schedule of 2 services beginning May 18.

WALK IN ITEM – WATER BREAK RECAP: The final cost of our water break emergency is 
$15,628. No mold was found in our insulation. No insurance claim will be filed, as it does not exceed 
our deductible and it would only impact our renewal rates.

WALK IN ITEM – OPEN HOUSE WEEKEND: It was suggested to have an Open House 
weekend, where we advertise it to the community, inviting people to attend. The Director Team will 
discuss this further.

WALK IN – 11 AM SUNDAY SERVICE FEEDBACK: Attendance averages around 80 
people, which could be absorbed in other services, but does help alleviate the 9:30 service. We 
plan to bring back the service in Fall. There is a continued need for ushers and communion server, 
especially for that service.

WALK IN – CAMERA ISSUE: Maundy Thursday we had a power supply fail on our camera 
system. Fortunately we were able to get it repaired on Friday before services. There were also issues 
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9 Months 9 Months Variance
Ended 3-31-25 Ended 3-31-25  from Budget

Actual Budget (Short)/Over
General Offerings 911,765$                     1,010,221$        (98,456)$        
Other Income 38,690$                       39,150$              (460)$              
Mission Offerings 60,748$                       70,500$              (9,752)$          
Total Income 1,011,204$                 1,119,871$        (108,668)$      

Operating Expenses 1,010,338$                  1,049,183$        (38,845)$        
Mission Support 60,748$                       70,500$              (9,752)$          
Total Expense 1,071,086$                 1,119,683$        (48,597)$        

Suplus (Deficit) Total (59,882)$                      188$                   (60,071)$        

Monthly Activity
Increase (Decrease)

Capital Improvement Fund 7,454$                         359,007$           

Membership Report
Baptized Members 411 Confirmed Members 1,709 Total Members 2,120

Capital Improvement Fund
Balance at 
Month End

Fiscal Year July 1, 2024 - June 30, 2025
Financial Report - March 2025

Financial Results- Fiscal Year End Actual, Budget & Variance
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getting software downloaded due to the security on our network. We will add the Camera System to 
the capital improvement long range plan, as it is beginning to age. Stefanie will talk with Pros4Tech to 
see if access can be given to a staff member for emergency instances that occur off hours.
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Church Office Hours
Monday - Thursday: 8:30 AM - 4:30 PM 
Friday: Closed
Website: www.stpaulfalls.com

NONPROF I T  ORG
U .S .  POSTAGE

PA ID
SHEBOYGAN FAL LS ,  W I 

PERM I T  NO.  28

 

Pastors
Kyle Backhaus, Senior Pastor
Adam Wolfe, Associate Pastor
Tom Gudmundson, Pastor Emeritus
Donald Hasse, Pastor Emeritus

E a r l y  C h i l d ho o d  C en te r
ECC Phone: 920-467-6733

3 year-old Class 
(during school year) 
Tuesday & Thursday:   

9:00 - 11:30 AM or 12:30 - 3:00 PM 
 

4K  C l a s s
 (During school year) 

Monday, Wednesday, & Friday:  
8:30 - 11:30 AM 

C h i l d  C a re 
Monday through Friday:  

7:00 AM - 5:30 PM  
Ages 2 ½ - 5 years – call for drop-ins

Lay Leaders
Tom Splittgerber, Congregation President 

Jeff Berg, Congregation Vice President 
John Rische, Head Elder 

Donna Felch, Treasurer

C O N N E C T I N G  P E O P L E  T O  C H R I S T

FOLLOW US  ON 
SOCIAL  MEDIA

Worsh ip  Schedu l e
Thursday: 6:30 PM

Sunday: 8:00, 9:30, & 11:00 AM
Summer Schedule Starts May 18th

Thusday: 6:30 PM
Sunday: 8:00 AM & 9:30 AM

The  Ga the r i ng  P l a ce 
&  Memor y  Ma t t e r s

920-627-6847 
The Gathering Place 

Monday, Tuesday, & Thursday:   
9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Memory Matters 
Thursday: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM

Ch i l d ren  &  You th
(During the school year) 

Sunday School: 9:30 AM service 
AWANA Wed Night: 6:00 PM 

Confirmation Wed Night: 6:00 PM 
Youth Group Sunday Night: 5:30 PM 

Wee  C a re  N u r se r y
During Sunday Service, 9:00-12:00 PM

https://www.facebook.com/StPaulFalls/
https://www.instagram.com/stpaulfalls/
https://www.youtube.com/@StPaulSheboyganFalls

